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Note by the Secretariat 

1. At its thirty-third session, in 1990, the Committee considered guidelines for

granting observer status with the Committee to international intergovernmental and non-

governmental organizations. The possible criteria suggested by the Outer Space Affairs

Division to the Committee at that time were the following:

(a) As part of its programme, the organization should be concerned with

matters falling within the competence of the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer  

Space; 

(b) The aims and purposes of the organization should be in conformity with

the spirit, purposes and principles of the Charter of the United Nations; 

(c) The organization should be a recognized international organization and

should have an established headquarters, an executive officer, and a constitution, a 

copy of which is deposited with the Secretary-General of the United Nations. In the 

case of a non-governmental organization, it should be a non-profit organization. 

2. Having considered the matter, the Committee at its thirty-third session, agreed,

that in the future non-governmental organizations which request observer status with

the Committee should have consultative status with the Economic and Social Council

(ECOSOC) and should, as part of their programmes,  be concerned with matters falling

with the competence of the Committee.

3. At its fifty-third session, in 2010, the Committee agreed that observer status

would be granted to non-governmental organizations on a provisional basis, for a

period of three years, pending information on the status of their application for

consultative status with the Economic and Social Council. The Committee also agreed

that the provisional observer status could be extended for an additional year,
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if necessary. The Committee further agreed that it would grant permanent observer 

status to such non-governmental organizations upon confirmation of   their 

consultative status with the Council. 

4. While the Committee’s decision did not specifically include the elements 

referred to in 1 (c) above, it has been the practice of the committee, since its decision  

in 1990, to have before it the constitution or statutes of the organization or entity 

requesting observer status. 

5. On 5 April 2024, the Office for Outer Space Affairs received an application 

for observer status with the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space from 

OSI. The following related correspondence received from OSI is attached to this 

document: 

(a) Letter from OSI conveying the intention to become a permanent observer 

of the Committee; 

(b) Certificate of Incorporation; 

(c) OSI Constitution; 

(d) Bylaws of OSI;  

(e) List of OSI Fellows; and 

(f) Canada, Province of British Columbia: Societies Act, SBC 2015, Chapter 

18 (Part 1 and Part 2, full text of the Act is available at Societies Act 

(gov.bc.ca). 

https://www.bclaws.gov.bc.ca/civix/document/id/complete/statreg/15018_01
https://www.bclaws.gov.bc.ca/civix/document/id/complete/statreg/15018_01





























































